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The Honorable Larry Gossett






October 26, 2011
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits legislation that will lead to federal and state certification of King County’s innovative approach to addressing the impacts of development on streams and wetlands.  This approach, known as “in-lieu fee mitigation” provides greater predictability to applicants, flexibility to link mitigation investments, and certainty that wetland and stream mitigation projects will be successful.  

The proposed ordinance authorizes the King County Executive to enter into an agreement with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) and the Washington State Department of Ecology (WSDOE) and enables King County to continue to offer in-lieu fee mitigation services to applicants of development permits in King County. 
Since passage of the Critical Areas Ordinance in 2005, the Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks and the Department of Development and Environmental Services have operated the Mitigation Reserves Program, an in-lieu fee mitigation program which provides permittees whose projects create unavoidable impacts to aquatic resources the option of paying a fee to King County in lieu of completing their own mitigation project.  The program then uses collected fees to implement appropriate compensatory mitigation in ways and in locations that will generate a much greater likelihood of continued ecological function and integrity of aquatic ecosystems of King County. 

In April 2008, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the USACE jointly issued new rules authorizing use of in-lieu fee mitigation programs.  The Mitigation Reserves Program must comply with the new federal rules in order to meet the requirements of federal agencies for off-site compensatory mitigation.

As required by the federal rules, staff in the Water and Land Resource Division (WLRD) have coordinated with all applicable regulatory agencies to develop a Program Instrument which outlines the terms of the program, and which also serves as a three-party contract among King County, the USACE, and the WSDOE, for operation and implementation of the program.  All the regulatory agencies view the Program Instrument as meeting the requirements of the 2008 federal rules and are supportive of improving the success of offsite mitigation to the benefit of the natural environment in King County.  In addition, the Muckleshoot, Snoqualmie, and Tulalip Tribes have been directly involved and contributed to the process with the agencies and King County to align the Mitigation Reserves Program as outlined in the Program Instrument with the new federal rules.
King County’s In-Lieu Fee Mitigation Program Instrument will be the first certified in Washington State by the USACE under the new federal rules.  This unique position will allow King County to act as a service provider of mitigation needs to smaller jurisdictions and other public agencies that may lack the expertise and resources needed to meet the rigorous requirements of the USACE in carrying out in-lieu fee mitigation.  

The ordinance authorizes the Executive to sign the Program Instrument, and changes several sections of the King County Code to be consistent with the terms of the revised program.  The legislation allows King County to continue offering an important mitigation service to permittees, and will improve offsite mitigation for long-term benefits to the County’s aquatic ecosystems and water quality in alignment with the King County Strategic Plan.  It will also help King County meet its goals of providing excellent customer service while protecting valuable natural resources.  
If you would like more information, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Thank you for your consideration and timely action on this ordinance. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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